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Page Six
Department
News
CALIFORNIA

FRESNO—Fred Hoagland was installed as Commander of
Camp 17 on May 22nd by Commander-in-Chief Riggs, who
also initiated W. F. Schlacter into the Order. On the same
evening Aux. 6 officers were installed by Sister Riggs.

SANTA CRUZ—DMourns the death of Chaplain Chauncey
Norton. 90. who died on June 27th.

OAKLAND—Commander Yager carried a drum in the
Memorial Day service at Evergreen Cemetery, that was used
by Frederick Dietzman, drummer in the 17th Missouri
Infaniry. Comrade Dietzman is buried in this cemetery,

LONG BEACH—Lawton Camp 10 feels a great loss in the
passing- of David B. Livingstone. Dept. Chaplain and Past
Camp Commander on May 25.

IOWA

A riding tractor and a radio were presented at our De-
partment Encampment to the recreation center for excep-
tional children. he presentations were made by Ceorge A.
Clark. Dept. Patr. Instr. and Mrs. L. B. Jones, Aux. Dept.
Patr, 1nstr.

At the joint banquet of the Allied Orders of the G.A.R..
speakers included U. S. Representative Leonard Wolf and
State Representative Joseph B. Flatt, member of the Sons
of Union Veterans, and legislative appointee to the Civil
War Centennial Commission.

ILLINOIS

We regret to report the recent death of Past National
President Mrs. Mae E. Clothier of Rockford. Sister Clothier
served as National President in 1916.

OHIO

DISTRICT NO. 1 held a picnic recently at Silver Park in
Alliance. with Pres. Olive Boren presiding. The District pre-
sented the park with a new 49 star flag.

A TOUR over the ground that Morgan's Raiders followed
through the Southern pari of Ohio was held on Julvy 26th
under sponsorship of the Iistorical Society of Columbiana
County.

IN MEMORIAM—P.D.C. Edward C. Wetzell passed away
on the evening of May 30th with burial in Dayton. He will
be greatly missed by his many friends and admirers.

OHIO RESERVES was created at the Department Encamp-
ment held in Mansfield in 1958, and put into effect at the
Columbus Encampment in 1959. Camps throughout the staie
are forming Regiments and fitting them with uniforms.
muskets, ete.

NEW JERSEY

Thirty three members of the Sons and Aux. from New
Jersey attended the National Encampment at Long Beach,
Calif.. and enjoved the meetings and various sightseeing
trips along the way.

On Saturday evening. Sepl. 26th a Testimonial Dinner
will be held in honor of Dept. Commdr. Albert W. Lambert
and Dept. Pres. Mrs, Anna Clavton at Washington Crossing
Inn. just a few miles from Trenton. Members of the
committee include Albert C. Lambert. George Satterthwaite,
Richard Kucker, Anne 0. Clayton, Ella G. Reeger and Vir-
ginia Knowles.

MARYLAND

WILMINGTON. DEL.—Col. Shaw Camp 6 and Aux. held
an anniversary dinner on July 9th at which time Mr. Clarence
Burton. a member of the City Council extended greetings
of the Mayor. A large attendance of Offlicers and members
were present from the Maryland and Pennsylvania Depart-
ments.

Presentation of service awards were made to several
Camp and Auxiliary members. Depi. Secy-Treas. Chas.
Langletz inducted Councilman Burton as an Associate Mem-
lét;:r, and he in turn presented Langletz with a Key to the

ty.
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MAINE

A Department Officers meeting was held at Larralbees Rock
Hill Inn in West Bath on July 26th to plan for the coming
year. Appointed on the Centennial Committee were Clarence
P. Renell, Portland; Phillips A. Boyd, Bath; and Charles
C. York., South Paris.

Receptions will be held for Dept. Pres. Junah Oliver at
Whaterville on Sept. 19th, and for Dept. Commdr. R. Frank
Calderwood at Portland on September 26th.

The Department Fair will be held at Waterville on Oc-
tober 17th,

NEW YORK

At the 68th Department Encampment of the Auxiliary,
Mrs. Edith L. Snyder of Albany was installed as Department
President hy P.N.P. Margaret Brady, assisted by Mrs. Lillian
Messer, Natl. Chief of Staff and Mrs. Mary Stapleton, P.N.P.
The next Encampment will be held in Binghamton, June
$-10, 1960,

We regret to report the recent death of I'.D.P. Wilhelmina
Tagart of Rochester.

OVID—Each vear Aux. 72 make two seven foot crosses of
flowers to be used in Memorial Day services. This year
they were placed in Union Cemetery and in the Catholic
Cemetery. The Auxiliary recently initiated 6 new members.

Dept. Commdr. Joseph S. Rippey presented the annual
award of the Department of an inscribed sword and belt on
Aug. 6th at the United States Merchant Marine Academy,
Kings Point. Long Island. The presentation, preceding the
graduation ceremonies was made to Engineer Cadet Charles
W. O'Hara of Baltimore, Md. A reception was held by the
Superintendent, Rear Admiral Gordon McLintock, following
the ceremonies.

AUXILIARY EVENTS

The 73rd Annual National Encampment of the Auxiliary
convened in Long Beach. California the week of August 16th.
Members and friends began arriving as early as Friday the
14th and by Saturday evening delegales were having a happy
reunion with many old friends.

The Encampment opened uncflicially on Sunday afternoon
with a meeting of the National Council to audit the books
of the Secretary and Treasurer. On Sunday evening a Joint
Memorial Service was held in the Pageant Room of ihe
Hotel Wilton at which time representatives of the Sons of
Union Veterans. their Auxiliary and the Ladies of the Grand
Army of the Republic paid tribute to their departed members.
This was followed by the traditional Camp Fire presided over
by P.D.C. TFrank Woerner of California. The principal
speaker for the evening was Ernest G. Wells of the Depart-
ment of Massachusetts.

On Monday morning a delightful breakfast was served the
National Officers, Past National Presidents and Past Com-
manders in Chief courtesy of the California and Pacific De-
partment, This was enjoyed by all in attendance. Following
the breakfast the formal opening of the convention of the
Sons and Auxiliary was held in the Grand Ballroom. This
was a joint affair presided over by the National Chief of
Staff of the Auxiliary Sister Lillian Messer and the National
Chief of Staff of the Sons, P.C. in C. C. Leroy Stoudt. The
National Aides were escorted into the room and formed an
aisle on each side of the altar. National President Sister
Ursula Shepardson and Commander in Chief Earl Riggs,
escorted by the colors. were placed at the front of the room.
National Oflicers of the Sons and Auxiliary were then es-
corted in and introduced followed by tihe Past National
Presidents and the Past Commanders in Chief. TFollowing
the introductions the National Oflicers and Past Nalionals
took seats on either side of the President and Commander.

The grandchildren of the Commander in Chief were then
escorted in and introduced to the assembly. They brought
gifts with them for their Granddaddy. Following the visit
from the grandchildren the Commander in Chief and Na-
tional President received a delegation from the Department
of Massachusetts Auxiliary. Each of the delegation carried
yvellow roses which they presented to Sister Shepardson with
their greetings. The last to enter was the Department
President of Massachusetts carrying a beautiful satin bow
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which she placed around the flowers. Brother Riggs and
Sister Shepardson were then escorted to the platform where
they received the gavel and the convention meeting was
officially turned over to them. Both presiding officers thanked
those responsible for the beautiful opening and then the
Sons retired to the Starlight Roof where the Sons business
meetings were to be held.

Sister Shepardson rapped the gavel for the business meet-
ing to come to order and opened her convention in Ritualistic
form. Following the usual opening the Convention appoint-
ments were made and Committee appointments verified.
Roll call of National Officers by the Secretary found all
National Officers present. They were presented to the con-
vention assembled and each received a gift from (he Na-
tional President. Roll call of Past National Presidents was
next followed by Rell Call of Department Presidents. Rach
was welcomed to the convention and were given a gift from
Sister Shepardson. Sister Beatrice Riggs, Chairman of the
Auxiliary Convention Commitiee, was received into the meet-
ing and presented to the National President a heautiful
basket of flowers. TFlowers were also received from the
Department of California and Pacific Sons and Auxiliary,
these presentations being made by the Dept. Comimander
and Department President of California escorted by their
entire California delegation.

Several announcements were made at this time after which
the meeting was recessed until afternoon. TFollowing
luncheon the first order of business was the reading of
the National President’'s report which was received with
great applause. P.N.P. Margaret Anderson then presented to
Sister Shepardson a check for $200.C0—the testimonial from
the National Organization. Sister Anderson spoke of the
fine year the Organization had enjoyed under the leadership
of Sister Shepardson and thanked her in behalf of the Na-
tional Organization. The rest of the Monday afternoon ses-
slon was taken up with the reading of National Officers
reports.

Monday evening the Past Commanders in Chief and the
Past National Presidents had their annual Dinner meeting
presided over by P.N.P. Ellinore Konrad. Vice President of
the Association. The President P.N.P. Mildred Webster was
unable’ to be present but sent lovely table favors to each
one attending the dinner. Exemplification of the Ritual was
held on Monday evening in the Grand Ballroom. The work
was done by members of the California Department and new
members were initiated at this time. Following th exempli-
fication the Courtesy Hour for the National President and
her Officers was held. .

The theme used was a replica of the Golden Gate Bn_-ldge
through which everyone passed as they greeted our Nauo.nal
President. Sister Shepardson received many lovely gifts
and fine tributes for which she very graciously e.\:tgnded her
thanks. The gifts were later on display in_the suite of the
National President where many were received by the Na-
tional Personal Aide Sister Flora Bates. .

The Tuesday morning meeting was called to order at
9:30 A. M. National Officers reports were compleleq and
some committee reports were given. No attempt will _be
made here to record each decision reached by the conv_entlon
since they will appear in the Proceedings but from time t'o
time one or two may be mentioned. At 11:00 A. M \}e
received, into our convention, Mr. Willi_am I\’?cGralh repre-
senting the Long Beach Exceptional Children’s Foundallon:
National Patriotic Instructor Mary Harrison presented our
check for $250.00 to Mr. McGrath explaming to him that 1t
was the custom of our Organization to leave some gift lm
the Convention City in Memory of the Grand Army gf lhe;
Republic. Mr. McGrath expressed s appreclation an nad
of the Foundation for this gift which he said would be us;e1
toward the purchase of a piece of equipment needed at the

foundat . X . )

}ol-izdthheol:. proceeded to tell something of the .\\011\. bel_n_g
done there. ‘The problems of 1'elar(!ed c]’llldle(lll 1et{:en(i
special consideration at this Fgupdanon ‘and E ulfa"l:;nx:l
opportunities are part of the training program. Ctu 'lh'llC’lg-
an ability to conform; Love of God and C(;\ﬁn ”r,ts "111‘(1
demic training; co-ordination: cultivation 0[f . 9'31 )ortl'mt
proper methods of communication are some O Te 11.1 I:E'I-
work of this social center. They also provide prope l:el(ér &
tional programs to suit the needs of all ofk thei tc 1 Tﬁe
such as supervised hikes, swimming, picnicking, eic = tc
sincerity of Mr. McGrath as he gave us a verbal pictu oy
the work being done gave us a feeling of having acco

plished something ourselves by giving our gift to them for
their fine work.

Following the recess for luncheon the first order of busi-
ness was nomination of Officers for the new year. P.N.P.
Sister Willma Combs, chairman of the Committee on Officers
Reports gave her report. This was followed by the report
on Resolutions presented by P.N.P, Margaret McKinney. No
resolutions of National Government importance were received
by this committee so that they could only present the usual
Courtesy Resolutions which were adopted as a whole. Sister
McKinney then gave her report on Badges. Pictures of the
25-50 year pins will he circulated throughout the National
Organization very soon so all may see this pin and perhaps
be interested in purchasing one. Information regarding Gold
and Silver Charms and l.avalieres will also be available.

Greetings were received from other Organizations at this
time following which more Department reports were rend.
The meeting recessed at 4:00 P. M. so the room could bhe
prepared for the evening affairs.

Tuesday evening the Banquet and Reception honoring the
National President and the Commander in Chief was held in
the Grand Ballroom of the Lafayette Hotel. Approximately
400 people were in attendance and all enjoyed a lovely dinner.
P.C. in C. Leroy Stoudt was the toastmaster at the dinner
and all were agreed that National Chief of Staff Sister Lillian
Messer had done another fine job in planning the social
affairs of our convention. Immediately following dinner we
had exhibilions of square dancing after which members at
the dinner were invited to join the square dancers and enjoy
the dancing. A reception to the National Officers followed
and then dancing for all. As usual the affair was one of
the nice parts of our convention.

The meeting was convened on Wednesday morning at
9:30 A. M. While we waited for the results of the Election
more reporis of Departments were received. The report of
the Committee on Investment of Funds was received and it
was voted (o invest the money now in Savings Accounts in
stocks of Wellington Fund. It was pointed out that the
returns from an investment of this nature would be greater
and would help to carry the expense of the National Organi-
zation. P.D.P. Emma Wheeler of N, H. gave a report
on the placing of the Plague of our Organization at “The
Shrine of the Nation” in New Hampshire. It was decided
that since we were not permitted to pay the cost of placing
this plaque because of rules and regulations at the Shrine
our National Organization would make a gift of $25.00 to
the Commission in charge of the Shrine. [t was further
moved that each year we would place a wreath not only at
the Shrine but also at the ceremonies held at the Lincoln
Tomb in Springfield each year.

The election committee made their report at this time and
the names of the newly elected National Officers, with their
addresses, is recorded close by this accounting. At this
point it was announced that all reports of Officers, com-
mittees and Depariments had been received with the excep-
tion of the two money oflicers whose reports would be held
over until Thursday morning. Recess was then called in
order that the Past Department Presidents might attend the
luncheon planned for them. There was no meeting Wednes-
dav afternoon so that the delegates could either go shopping
01'. sight-seeing as they so desired. Wednesday evening
found all enjoying to the full the Hawaiian Luau planned by
the California Department. For a little while we imagined
ourselves transported to Hawaii and thoroughly enjoyed the
atmosphere, dining and dancing of that exotic Island.

Thursday morning found us listening attentively to the
reports of the National Patriotic Instructor and the National
Chief of Staff. Patriotic Instructor Mary Harrison reported
a fund of $1.136.00 raised during the year while the Chief
of Staff Lillian Messer reported the sum of $2.508.29 after
expenses were deducted. Both reports were received \}-ith
a great ovation from the assembly and sincere congratulations
were extended to these two fine officers for their wonderful
work. All Dbusiness being taken care of Installation of
Officers fallowed.

P.N.P. Lenora Glass of California was appointed as the
Installing Officer and she was assisted by several California
members. Before being escorted to the Past National Presi-
dent’s Chair Sister Ursula was presented with her P.N.P.
badge and pin. The Installation ceremonies were beautifully
carried out and Sister Beatrice Riggs of California accepted
the gavel as the newly elected National President of our Na-
tional Organization.






